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Manilla Hall Board of Management 
 

Date: Tuesday, September 21, 2021  

Location: Park outside Manilla Hall 

 

Minutes 
Present:  Chair Craig Telfer, Bonita Telfer, Carolyn Carter, Anne Hardy and Ann Toplak  
 
 
Regrets: Bonnie Hudson, Cheryl Timbers, Cathy Allison and Lynn Campbell 
  
1. Call to Order 
 
 
Chair Craig Telfer called the meeting to order at 1:12 p.m. 
 
        
 
 
 
2. Treasurer’s Report 
 
2020 $3799.34 
 
2021 Plant Sale $350.00 
 
2022 Calendars $537.00 + tax  township has agreed to pay for. 
 
Cost for 2022 calendars will be $12.00 
                                                      
                            
 
 
 
                
 
 
3. New Business 
 
 

Anne moved that an additional $150 be allocated for gifts for the Children’s Christmas gift 
exchange. Seconded by Bonita. Motion Carried. 
 
Lynn Campbell will be contacted to ask for permission from the council for the Santa drive by gift 
giving. 



Page 2 of 2 

 
December 4th beginning at 10 a.m. will be the Zoom meeting with Santa.  
 
December 11th starting at 10 a.m. will be the scheduled times for pickup of the gifts. 
 
First week of November will be sign up for meeting with Santa on Zoom. Will be limited to 50 
children. 
 
Fourth week of November will be get together at Anne’s to sort the gifts. 
 
Carolyn will look after the advertiser flyers. 
 
Bonita will contact Lynn Campbell about getting the bags from the Township. 
 
Bonita will buy candy bags. 
 
Stuffies are to be obtained for babies. 
 
December 6th will be the day to assess needs and last sort and wrap. 
 
Cost will be $5 per child. 
 
Carolyn will look into what Grants might be available towards shields and cleaning. 
 
Craig has contacted Dave Tompkins about the construction of the south parking lot and he is 
looking in to it. 
 

 
4.     Adjournment 
Bonita moved to adjourn at 2 p.m. 
 


